## Moratorium Lifted!!!!

At its meeting on February 12, 2019, the Michigan Employment Relations Commission (MERC) voted to lift its two-year moratorium on accepting new members to its Act 312, Fact Finding and Grievance Arbitration panels. Interested persons, therefore, may now apply for placement on MERC's panel of Act 312 Arbitrators, Fact Finders and Grievance Arbitrators. Per the Commission's February 12, 2019, motion, all individuals who are placed on MERC's Act 312 and Fact finding panels will be required to participate in MERC's "shadowing program." Guidelines and information regarding the application process and MERC's shadowing program (which provides "on the job" experience in Act 312 and Fact Finding procedures) may be obtained by visiting the agency's web-site at <a href="https://www.michigan.gov/merc">www.michigan.gov/merc</a> or by contacting the Bureau's offices.

There are two exceptions to the shadowing requirement; (1) Shadowing is not required for placement on MERC's grievance/arbitration panel or (2) Shadowing will not be required if, based on the applicant's background and experience, the Commission or its designee waives the shadowing requirement and determines that shadowing is unnecessary to ensure competence.

Finally, the Commission encourages attendance at any MERC training program or other related training programs. Act 312/Fact Finding training will likely occur in the Fall of this year and will be mandatory for all Act 312 and Fact Finding panel members unless MERC waives the attendance requirement based on extraordinary circumstances. This training will be available to prospective MERC panel members, as well. Contact Bureau Director, Ruthanne Okun, at (313) 456-3519 or okunr@michigan.gov with questions.